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Term 2 Week 8 Principals Update — Rob McArdle 

 

Dear GHPS Families, 

Term 2 is fast coming to an end with the holiday break just around the corner.  After another 
disrupted term we are all looking forward to two weeks of rest before we move into the second 
semester of 2022. 

 

Term 3 Start Date 

Please note that the term 3 return date for students is Tuesday, 19th July 2022.  Staff will return 
on the Monday for school development. 

 

Upcoming Sporting Events 

Unfortunately today’s winter carnival was postponed due to poor weather.  We are working with 
the three other schools on setting a new date sometime in term 3. 

We are looking forward to next Friday’s Cross Country at Adam Road PS for selected Year 3-6 
students.  Congratulations to all participating students on your selection and we wish you all the 
best as you represent GHPS. 

 

Semester One Student Reports 

Teachers have been very busy putting the finishing touches on semester one reports.  Following 
on from Mr Mack’s Class Dojo post earlier in the week, semester one reports will look different 
this year due to the impact of COVID-19 on attendance and general teaching and learning.  
Sustained teaching and learning has been disrupted and even though I have full confidence in the 
quality of all of our teaching staff, we have all struggled with many COVID-19 related disruptions 
across semester one.   

Reports will be released on Connect on Tuesday, 28th June at 3pm.  Please ensure that you can 
access Connect prior to reports being released.  For assistance accessing Connect, please 
contact the school.  For any questions or follow up about your child’s report, please speak to their 
teacher. 

 

Kindergarten Information Session 

The advertised Kindergarten information session has been rescheduled to Monday, 27th June 
(week 10).  The purpose of this session is to provide families of 2023 Kindergarten students with 
an overview of the Kindergarten program at GHPS. 

First round applications for Kindergarten 2023 are due in by 22nd July. Enrolment application 
details are available on our  website or forms can be collected from the office. 

 



 

Ahlia’s Kindness Day 

Thank you to the GHPS P&C and for our school community for dressing up in blue last Friday for 
Ahlia’s Kindness Day. 

As a community, $360 was raised for Run DIPG, raising important awareness and contributing 
this very special cause. 

 

Student RAT Allocations 

Following the recent distribution of student RATs, all uncollected RATs are now in the front office.  
Across next week, we will refer to our records and contact families where RATs have not been 
collected to arrange a time for their pick up.   

 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club will be finishing on Thursday 23rd June with Mike and Pat Forrest hanging up their 
boots after years of volunteer service.  As of yet, there are no volunteers offering to continue 
Breakfast Club at GHPS.  We are making plans at school to see breakfast club continue in the 
interim, but in a more scaled down fashion. To ensure this continues, please contact the office for 
more information. 

 

Past Newsletters 

Past newsletters can be found here on 
our website for those wishing to access 
previous editions. 

 
 
Have a great weekend, 

 

Rob McArdle 

Principal 

 

Congratulations to our recent 

Excellence Award Winners! 

 Ellie Mettam 

 Connor Warburton 

 Mehreen Manes 

 Isabella Price 

 Jeremiah Ibekwe 

 Ryan Hetherington 

 Logan Sharp 

 Noah Perrott 

 Mitchell McAllister 

 Pacey Gregory-Mills 

 Armani Piua 

 Insyirah Rana 

 Ria Artie 

 Elwina Estorninos 

 Chayden Ridings 

 

GOLDEN BIN AWARD: LA12 

https://www.glenhuonps.wa.edu.au/newsletter-2/


P&C News 

Glen Huon Primary School was honoured & privileged to take part in Ahlia's Kindness Day with 
many students & teachers wearing blue to raise awareness for this very special cause. 

Our students managed to receive "a little something" to brighten their day thanks to the kindness 
of a very generous family & our hardworking P&C #movingtowardsacure  

Together as a school community we managed to raise over $360 for Run DIPG, so we thank all 
of our wonderful GHPS families for their much valued contributions. 



School  Times  

8:10am - classrooms open 

 8:30am - day commences  

11:00am - 1st lunch  12:55pm - 2nd lunch  

2:35pm - day concludes  

Breakfast Club 

Monday, Thursday @ 8am  

in the Undercover Area  

 

Glen Huon Dental Therapy Centre 

Ph: 9725 0144 

Email: GlenHuonDTC@health.wa.gov.au 

Glen Huon OSH Club 

Ph: 0468 935 431 

Email: glenhuon@oshclub.com.au 

2022 Voluntary Contributions 

2022 voluntary contributions are now due and can be paid directly at the front office or by    

direct deposit: Name: Glen Huon Primary School BSB: 066-040 Account: 199 000 14                 

Reference: student first name initial and surname (i.e. J Bloggs)  

Uniform Concepts 

ADDRESS: 4/118 Spencer St, South Bunbury, WA 6230 TELEPHONE: 9270 4664  

E-MAIL: bunbury@uc.nellgray.com.au WEBSITE: nellgray.com.au (click on QR code)  

OPEN: Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9am - 5pm & Saturday 9am - 12pm  

 

 



Community News & Events 

 

Premier’s Reading Challenge  

Join the adventure! 

We encourage you to join us in unlocking the wonderful world 

of reading for your children. Help them to join the Premier’s 

Reading Challenge. Will they fly above the clouds, dive into the 

ocean or jump into a rocket ship? All students from Kindergar-

ten to Year 10 are challenged to read 12 books by 9 Septem-

ber 2022. 

You can help your children sign up via the website, choose 

their own avatar and log all the books they read over the 

course of the Challenge. Weekly prizes will be awarded to stu-

dents who log a book that week, with major prizes drawn when 

the challenge ends. 

Books don’t have to be in English – children are encouraged to read books in their first language. 

There are extraordinary tourism prizes to be won each week. 

Sign up your children on the website to begin their magical journey. 

 

 

https://www.premiersreadingchallenge.wa.edu.au/


 

 



 

 



 

 


